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INTRAGOVERNMENTAL CONFERENCE COMMITTEE

Tuesday, June 16, 2025
	Members Present
	Others Present

	Luis Stelzner, Chair
	Ethan Watson, City Clerk

	Linda Vanzi
	Matthew Jackson, General Counsel

	Robert White
	Cristobal Rocha, Program Admin

	
	Brian Nichols, Petitioner Counsel

	
	Justin Miller, Respondent Counsel

	
	Fred Mauer, IAFF 244

	
	Members of the Public


					
MINUTES


I. Call to order.
The Intragovernmental Conference Committee Meeting of June 16, 2025, was called to order by Chair Stelzner at 1:00 p.m. 

II. Review and approval of agenda for Monday, June 16, 2025.
Chair Stelzner asked for a motion to approve the agenda. Committee Member White moved to approve the agenda. Committee Member Vanzi seconded. Motion approved 3-0. 

III. Review and approval of minutes from Tuesday, June 3, 2025.
Chair Stelzner requested a motion to approve the minutes from the June 3, 2025 meeting. Committee Member Vanzi moved to approve the minutes. Committee Member White seconded. Motion approved 3-0. 

IV. Deliberations on ICC Complaint 01-2025, Keller v. Albuquerque City Council (closed session pursuant to NMSA 1978, § 10-15-1(H)(3)).
Committee Member Vanzi moved to go into closed session pursuant to the New Mexico Open Meetings Act, NMSA 1978, Section 10-15-1(H)(3), for deliberations regarding administrative adjuratory proceeding to deliberate on ICC Complaint 01-2025, Keller v. Albuquerque City Council. Committee Member Seconded. 

Roll call vote:
	Member White – Yes
	Member Vanzi – Yes
	Chair Stelzner – Yes	

V. Potential action on ICC Complaint 01-2025, Keller v. Albuquerque City Council
Following closed deliberations, Committee Member White moved for the Committee to return from closed session to take formal action on ICC Complaint 01-2025, Keller v. Albuquerque City Council. Committee Member Vanzi seconded. Motion approved 3-0.

Member White moved to adopt the following decision: the City Council does not have the power under the charter to specify staffing requirements in R-25-122 with the degree of specificity that it includes. Chair Stelzner seconded. Motion approved 2-1.

Member Vanzi dissented, expressing that her motion would have stated that City Council does have the power to pass R-25-122. 

The Committee agreed that an Order and Findings of Fact and Conclusions of Law would be drafted and presented for review and potential adoption at the next scheduled ICC meeting on July 7, 2025.

VI. Adjournment. 
There being no further business before the Committee, Chair Stelzner asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Committee Member White moved to adjourn, seconded by Member Vanzi. The meeting was adjourned at 1:45 p.m. 
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